MINUTES OF THE HETTON TOWN COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON TUESDAY 20th JUNE, 2017 IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBERS,

THE HETTON CENTRE AT 7.00 p.m.

Present: Councillor David Wallace, Mayor in the Chair

Councillors: Mrs. Adamson, Mrs. Allcock,Blackburn,  Mrs Campbell, Costello, Coulson, Elvin, Geddis, Hepple, R. Heron, Mrs. J. Heron, Holt, Ms. Pearson, Mrs. Sinnott, Mrs. Turner. (16).

Prior to the commencement of the Meeting the Mayor made the following statement:-

‘To advise both Members of the Council and members of the public that the Meeting may be recorded by both audio and video and photographs may also be taken. Indeed the Town Council are recording the Meeting, in accordance with their adopted policy. Any objections to this should be stated before the commencement of the Meeting.’
7.00 p.m. Public Participation

The Mayor advised the persons in attendance on Rules of Public Participation, each person to be allowed to speak on one topic for 3 minutes each, items to be on the Agenda.
A resident of Hetton Central area reported continued trouble from some residents, caused by tenants of private landlords, whereby Police had needed to be called to prevent severe violent disturbance.
Other residents stated this was a plea for help because their daily family lives were being disrupted and fear of violence and repercussions when reporting issues.

This was supported by other residents present who were experiencing similar fear and daily disruption of their family lives.

Mrs. Waterson of the Culture for Hetton Group asked if the group could again meet with the Council’s Finance Committee to discuss their application for Community Grant Funds, it was confirmed that a response had been sent to Mr. Coxan, Group Secretary regarding previous meeting and the Council’s position.

Mr Steve Hughes of Bleach Green stated that despite several meet=ups with the Council Officers there had been no improvement of the litter problem adjacent to his property; he stated that this was ‘not good enough’ and felt that Sunderland Council were letting Hetton residents down.
1.
To Receive, Accept and Approve Apologies for Absence

Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Mrs Anderson, Cummings, Defty, Green and Mrs Wallace.
It was also reported that a letter addressed to the Mayor had been received from Cllr Mrs Anderson requesting a formal approval be granted by the Council to a 6 months Leave of Absence period.

In accordance with regulations this matter to be referred to the next meeting of the Council.
2
To receive, accept and approve the Minutes of the last Meeting of the Town Council held on Tuesday 16th May, 2017
Cllr Elvin stated that in Item 6 page 3, para 3 it was Cllr Sinnott who made reference to Bi-election not him.

Cllr Sinnott agreed with this and outlined exactly what had been said. the alteration to be made to Minutes.

It was subsequently moved by Cllr Hepple and seconded by Cllr Elvin and RESOLVED that they be accepted as a true record.
3
To Consider matters arising from the Minutes
Cllr Elvin stated that despite previous comments made to meetings regarding the issue of litter enforcement and necessary cleaning issues, problems were still evident. He asked that arrangements are made to invite the appropriate senior officer from Sunderland City Council to come and address Hetton Town Councillors.
Cllr Pearson raised the issue of car parking at Regent Street and the congestion problems being caused by inconsiderate drivers.

Cllr Pearson asked if the trees at Hetton Nursery Brewery Field could be pruned as they were presenting issues to pedestrians.

Cllr Pearson again asked if the seating arrangements for Town Council Meetings could be reviewed as she felt there were Health and Safety issues.

Cllr Geddis referred to the ‘We are Hetton-le-Hole’ social media site on Facebook and he felt this was an excellent site, that information, if accurate, could be used by and to the Town Council by residents.

Cllr Holt referred to the situation of indiscriminate parking of vehicles, using the disabled bays without displaying the required ‘blue badge’ exemption was always evident at the Hetton Centre parking areas.

Cllr Elvin in referring to the original correspondence from Dame Vera Baird Q.C., Northumbria Police Crime Commissioner and was concerned that to date, nothing had happened, not even the local Inspector had yet met with Town Councillors as promised. He felt this is disgusting and disrespectful to HTC. He demanded that a senior ranking officer be invited and in doing so stressing the concern being experienced by residents. Police are our servants and this is important.
Cllr Campbell also asked that a public meeting be held with the police in order that all concerns could be expressed.

Cllr Geddes stressed that this meeting was very important to address youth disorder and other matters.
4.
To Record Declarations of Interest for Members for any items on the Agenda
Cllr Mrs Heron, Mrs  Turner and Blackburn all made declarations relating to Item 6 as Members of Sunderland City Council Licensing Committee.
Cllrs D Wallace and Mrs Turner made declarations relating to Item 11, grant request consideration as members of N.D.L.C.
5.
Reports from Members Ward Matters to be Investigated
Cllr Pearson referred to the newly ongoing painting of a mural artwork at Market Street and asked was planning permission obtained and whose project it is.
Members were concerned and asked for a progress report regarding the closure and possible re-opening of Hetton Library.

Cllr Geddis asked who was responsible for erecting the new fencing at the site of Hetton Lyons Boys Club, Lyons Avenue and enquired if Cllr Heron had any such knowledge?

Cllr Campbell asked for a progress report regarding planning enforcement regarding the condition of computer shop roof at Richard Street and reported children were seen to be climbing on this unsafe structure.

Cllr Campbell asked why City Councillor Members of HTC were not required to give reports back to HTC monthly meetings, she maintained they should do so.

Cllr Campbell asked if recent photography services had been put out to tender requirements?

Cllr Campbell stated she was to inspect all council accounts in the next week and if JP wasn’t available would arrangements be made.

At this point the Mayor asked that all matters were kept to issues about her ward and items on the Council Agenda and asked Cllr Campbell to sit down as she was out of order. She did not observe the Mayor’s request and referred to a matter relating to a private issue ongoing which was not council business. She refused to sit down and again referred to matters not on the Agenda. The Mayor called a Point of Order and at this point suspended the meeting.
Signed

Councillor D. Wallace
Mayor

CONTINUATION OF SUSPENDED MEETING, 20th JUNE, 2017

Minutes of Hetton Town Council Meeting held 13th July, 2017 in the Council Chambers, The Hetton Centre at 7.00 p.m.

Present at re-scheduled Meeting Cllr D Wallace, Mayor in the Chair.

Cllrs. Mrs. Adamson, Alcock, Costello, Coulson, Defty, Elvin, Geddis, Mrs. J. Heron, R. Heron, Holt, Hepple, Pearson, Sinnott (14).

The Mayor opened the Meeting explaining that the business would follow on from where the last Meeting was suspended and reminded Members that the Meeting was being recorded.

Apologies for Absence for this part of the Meeting were submitted by: Cllrs Anderson, Blackburn, Campbell, Cummings, Green, Mrs. Turner, Mrs Wallace (7).

6.
Licensing Act, 2003, Hetton Discount Store, Market Street, variation to licence amended plan layout of premises and confirmation of trading hours. Members made no observations/objections to the application.

7.
Members Annual Training Programme, proposed National Association of Councillors training for all Members, ‘Equality and Diversity and Personal Safety for Councillors’. It was agreed to stage such courses in September, 2017.

8.
C.D.A.L.C. Training Courseds 2017, it was agreed that all Members advise the Clerk of the Courses they wish to attend.

9.
Field house Farm Opencast Mining Project, West Rainton. An invitation had been forwarded from Hargreaves Mining Ltd. for a nomination for a representative from HTC to attend the project liaison committee, Cllr R Heron explained he had attended the inaugural meeting of the Committee, in order to find out the parameters and working of such, he suggested that it would be appropriate if perhaps Moorsley CA Group were also advised of the position and how they may be involved. It was Moved by Cllr Hepple that Cllr R Heron be nominated to serve on the Lisiaon Committee, Cllrs Mrs Pearson moved that Cllr D Geddes be nominated, thus a vote was taken as follows:
In support of the Nomination of Cllr R heron to serve on the Liaison Committee:

Cllrs Adamson, Alcock, Mrs Heron, Heron, Holt, Sinnott, Wallace (8).

In support of the Nomination of Cllr D Geddis to serve on the Liaison Committee:

Cllrs. Costello, Coulson, Defty, Elvin, Geddis, Pearson (6).

Therefore Cllr R. Heron was duly Nominated to be HTC Representative on the Field House Farm Opencast Liaison.

10.
Elemore Banner Group. Invitation to Durham Miners’ Gala, 2017, the Gala had taken place on 8th July attended by several Members, Cllr Mrs heron commented on the huge attendance on the day and as to the success of all participants.

11.
Application for Financial Assistance. The Clerk advised Members that a Town Council Finance Meeting had subsequently been held and Members would receive the Minutes and recommendations of such at the next Town Council Meeting, 18th July, 2017.
12.
Hetton Miners’ Service, Sunday, 2nd July, 2017. Members had attended the Service with various community representatives. The event had been successful and continues a long Annual tradition.

13.
HTC Membership of Committees and Representation, it was noted that Cllr Hepple’s name had been omitted from the schedule of Membership of the Management Policy Committee and that Cllr Pearson had replaced Cllr Costello on the Staff, Employment and Training Committee.

Signed

Cllr. D. Wallace,

Mayor
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